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Friday 18th July 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 
 

I can’t quite believe we’ve reached the end of another academic year; time really does 
seem to pass faster each year! As we reflect on the months gone by, it’s almost impossible 
to pinpoint just one highlight or favourite memory. This year has been packed with so 
many joyful, enriching and meaningful moments. 
 

We are extremely privileged to work in a school filled with such amazing, hard-working and extraordinary 
young people. It is a true honour to play a part in shaping the citizens of the future and we never take for 
granted the crucial role our wider school community plays in helping us do just that. 
 

It’s this strong community spirit that makes Chapelford so special. From our dedicated office and site staff, to 
the wonderful team who support lunches and keep the school sparkling clean; from our talented teachers and 
teaching assistants who see the potential in every child, to the parents and carers who support us at every 
turn and help us to keep growing—thank you. 
 

And, of course, to our incredible children - you are the beating heart of Chapelford. Each and every one of you 
should look back with pride at all you have achieved this year. We are so proud of you. 

 

To our brilliant Year 6 leavers, this moment always brings a mixture of emotions. While we’re sad to see you 
go, we know you're more than ready for the next chapter. You leave behind your own legacy here at 
Chapelford. You’ve helped shape the story of our school, and you will always be a part of it. Remember: no 
one ever truly leaves Chapelford, because the mark you’ve made will stay with us. 
 

As we look ahead, we’re excited to welcome a brand new cohort of young minds in September, full of curiosity 
and ready to learn. 
 

Whatever your summer holds, I hope it’s filled with fun, rest, memory-making and time with those you love. 
Stay safe and look after each other. Thank you again for a wonderful year and we look forward to seeing     
everyone back for a fresh start on Wednesday 3rd September, ready for another fantastic learning journey. 
 

With warmest wishes, 
 

Mrs N Stewart  

Acting Headteacher 

Headteacher’s Comment 



 2 

As we come to the end of another fantastic academic year, it's the perfect time to pause, reflect and            
celebrate the many achievements, events and memories we’ve shared as a school community. At Chapelford, 
we pride ourselves on offering our children rich, purposeful learning opportunities—and this year has been no 
exception! 

From exciting enrichment activities to whole-school events that bring us all together, our children have      
continued to smile, laugh and grow through every experience. Here are just a few highlights from this          
incredible year: 

Music Magic – Our developing music curriculum has gone from strength to strength, with more       
children than ever learning to play instruments both during school and in our extra-curricular clubs. 
Performances to parents showcased the progress and passion of our young musicians—what a joy to 
watch! 

OPAL Stay and Play – We held our first ever OPAL Stay and Play event, celebrating outdoor play and 
the power of child-led exploration. 

Summer Fair Success – A huge thank you to everyone who supported our summer fair—we raised an 
amazing £3,750 for chaPTA! A true testament to the strength of our community spirit. 

MAT Factor Champions – We were thrilled to be crowned winners of the MAT Factor, a proud           
moment that celebrated the incredible talent across our school. 

Warrington Primary Arts Network Performance – Our children took to the stage as part of this         
fantastic borough-wide event, representing Chapelford with confidence and creativity. 

Residential Adventures – From Year 2 to Year 6, our residential trips gave children the chance to      
develop independence, resilience and teamwork while making unforgettable memories. 

From Ducklings to Dough – This year saw us nurture ducklings, make soup, bake bread and flapjacks, 
pick strawberries, and welcome a variety of visitors—from emergency service professionals to the 
Mayor of Warrington himself! 

High Performance Learning – We proudly became a High Performance Learning School, committed to 
ensuring every child is challenged, supported and inspired to reach their full potential. 

Growing Together – We’ve welcomed lots of new faces, shared countless smiles and grown stronger 
as one Chapelford family. 

Staying Safe – In our final week, we focused on essential safety messages including e-safety, stranger 
danger, and health and well-being, ensuring our children are ready for a 
safe and happy summer. 

As always, the end of the year brings a fond farewell to our wonderful Year 6   
children. We are so proud of everything they have achieved during their time 
with us. While we are sad to see them go, we know they are more than ready 
for the exciting challenges that lie ahead. 

We are incredibly lucky to be part of such a welcoming, warm and vibrant 
school community—one that always puts children at the heart of everything we 
do. Thank you for your continued support this year. We are already looking    
forward to strengthening our partnerships further in September, especially as 
we welcome our new cohort of Chapelford learners. 

Wishing all our families a restful, safe and joyful summer break. Bring on the 
next academic year! 

Chapelford Primary - End of Year News Story: Celebrating a Year of Learning, Laughter          

and Community 



 3 

High Performance Learning at Chapelford Village Primary School 

1 Rosa 2 Elliot 3 All of class 3 4 All of class 4 

5 Ruben 6 All of class 6 7 Arina 8 Khaleesi 

9 Medhuna 10 Bryan 11 All of class 11 12 All of class 12 

13 All of class 13 14 All of class 14 15 All of class 15 16 All of class 16 

17 All of class 17 18 All of class 18 19 All of class 19 20 All of class 20 

21 All of class 21 22 All of class 22 23 All of class 23 24 All of class 24 

Collaborative Award Winners 

                                Value for this week is RESPECT 

 

As part of the school's ambitious journey to becoming a High Performance    

Learning school, we encourage you to purchase and read this book which shows 

how you can grow the minds of your children and guide them to success both in 

school and in life.  

We currently have copies of this book that as  a parent you can loan from the 

school, please ask at the school office. 

 

As a school, we are have adopted the High Performance Learning philosophy and framework, which is a 

unique teaching and learning framework to support us in establishing an ambitious school culture. We    

continue to embed our school values of Chapelford and our ethos to Learn, Achieve and Respect through 

weekly assemblies, classrooms discussions and through our reward system, including dojos, house points 

and certificates.  

In addition to focusing on our values,  we also discuss thinking strategies with the children known as ACPs 

(Advanced Cognitive Performance Characteristics). This half term, our focus is on 'Realising' which is the 

ability to work at speed and carry out tasks automatically.  To support your child with developing their 

knowledge of realising at home, please encourage them to carry out tasks at pace and encourage practice 

of the same tasks to increase the ease of these.  
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Star Learners  

1 All of class 1 13 All of class 13 

2 All of class 2 14 All of class 14 

3 All of class 3 15 All of class 15 

4 Rosie 16 All of class 16 

5 Teddy 17 All of class 17 

6 All of class 6 18 All of class 18 

7 Billy 19 All of class 19 

8 All of class 8 20 All of class 20 

9 All of class 9 21 All of class 21 

10 Anya 22 All of class 22 

11 All of class 11 23 All of class 23 

12 All of class 12 24 All of class 24 

 

Always Child 

1 Noah 13 All of class 13 

2 Albey 14 All of class 14 

3 All of class 3 15 All of class 15 

4 All of class 4 16 All of class 16 

5 All of class 5 17 All of class 17 

6 All of class 6 18 All of class 18 

7 All of class 7 19 All of class 19 

8 All of class 8 20 All of class 20 

9 Alice 21 All of class 21 

10 Sebastian 22 All of class 22 

11 All of class 11 23 All of class 23 

12 All of class 12 24 All of class 24 

EYFS YEAR 1 Year 2 YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

95% 95% 94% 93% 97% 91% 95% 

Dates for your diary 

July 2025  

Friday 18th End of Summer 2 Term 

September 2025  

Tuesday 2nd  Inset Day  

Wednesday 3rd Back to school 
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Health & Safety Reminders 

Sandpit and the playground equipment 
 

We know that our new sandpit and the exciting playground equipment can be incredibly tempting to utilise 

during the drop off and pick up times. However, due to health and safety concerns please can we ask that you 

refrain from using these. Thank you for your ongoing support with this. 

Can we request that children's ParentPay accounts are regularly topped up, to make 

sure the children continue to receive their school lunches and snacks. 

Free School Meals end for pupils at the end of Year 2. School lunch is £2.80 per    

person per day it to be paid via Parentpay.  

If you require more help please don’t hesitate to contact the school office on 01925 

712554 or email us on office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk 

Reminder - Once money has been put onto your child’s account this needs to be  

allocation to school meals.  

ParentPay 

Please be aware that we are a NUT FREE school.                                                                                                        

We have children in school with severe nut allergies, please do not send your                            

child into school with any nut related products.  

Thank you in advance. 

In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to  only send 

healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these items are low 

in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation. 

School Meals 

We take all concerns and issues seriously.  

 If you have any worries, please contact the school and/or class    teach-

ers directly via the following methods: Email the class teacher: All class 

teachers have a direct email – these can be found on the school web-

site                           

 Email the school office: office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk.  

 Call the school: 01925 712554 

Parental concerns and issues 

https://www.chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/about-us/meet-the-staff
https://www.chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/about-us/meet-the-staff
mailto:office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk
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Run For 
#TeamMiniRoccos 

Warrington Running Festival 
21st September 2025 

 
 
 

 
Join in the fun 
and run the 1.5K 
Junior race – 
You can do it! 

 
 

 
Scan here to 
find out more! 

 
Registered Charity No. 511592 

 
www.stroccos.org.uk 


